Airport Users,
 
In the last few months you have all received several emails notifying all FBOs and tenants at the Airport that the City will be embarking on a new runway and taxiway connectors rehab project. This necessary project is overdue and is absolutely necessary to extend the life expectancy of our airfields pavement and to prevent more extensive work which would require more closure time.   
 
The project will have two (2) different hard closures requiring a complete shutdown of the runway and all taxiways. No fixed wing or helicopter operations will be allowed.
 
The schedule for the project is listed below: 
 
5 Day hard closure – Monday, September 30, 2019 (starting at midnight/all day Monday) to Friday October 4, 2019 (ending at midnight)
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Airport Open from Saturday, October 5, 2019 (starting at midnight) to Sunday October 13, 2019 (ending at midnight)
 
3 Day hard closure – Monday, October 14, 2019 (starting at midnight/all day Monday) to Wednesday, October 16, 2019 (ending at midnight)
 
Keep in mind that neither the FAA nor the City compensates any airport user for losing business or for not being able to land and take off at KHHR during the hard closure periods. 
 
Thank you for your support of this needed and important runway maintenance project.      
 
Guido Fernandez
Airport Supervisor
Hawthorne Municipal Airport
(310) 349-1637

